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DuPAGE AIRPORT AUTHORITY

FINANCE, BUDGET AND AUDIT COMMITTEE

Wednesday, January 27, 2010

DAA Flight Center Building 

1st Floor Conference Room
A meeting of the Finance, Budget and Audit Committee of the Board of Commissioners of the DuPage Airport Authority was convened at the DuPage Flight Center, 2700 International Drive, West Chicago, Illinois, 1st Floor Conference Room, on Wednesday, January 27, 2010.  Chairman Huizenga called the meeting to order at 8:36 a.m.   

Commissioners Present:  Huizenga, Donnelly, Davis.  

Commissioners Absent:   None 

DuPage Airport Authority Staff Present:  Executive Director David Bird; Lisa Maedgen, Director of Finance and Administration; Mark Doles, Director of Operations Planning; Byron Miller, Director of Operations; Dan Cook, Prairie Landing Golf Club; Pam Miller, Executive Assistant and Board Liaison.

Others:   None

OLD BUSINESS

None

NEW BUSINESS

Review of November 2009 Financial Statements

Executive Director Bird asked Lisa Maedgen to provide a review of the November Financial Statements:

Total Operating Revenues overall decreased 27% from 2008.   Total Operating Expenses decreased overall nearly 28% from 2008.  Net Operating Income decreased nearly 19% from 2008.  Non Operating Revenue decreased 1.5% overall and Non-Operating Expenses decreased nearly 16% from 2008.  Total Capital Development Program overall increased nearly 66%.  

The total cash balance ending for November 2009 has increased 14%. 

Discussion occurred.

Proposed Ordinance 2010-228; Adopting Tentative Budget and Appropriations Ordinance for the DuPage Airport Authority for the Fiscal Year Beginning January 1, 2010 and Ending December 31, 2010.
Executive Director Bird and Lisa Maedgen reviewed the final Tentative Budget and Appropriations to be presented for Board approval.   Discussion occurred. 

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Davis to recommend Board approval of Proposed Ordinance 2010-228; Adopting Tentative 2010 Budget and Appropriations Ordinance for the DuPage Airport Authority for the Fiscal Year Beginning January 1, 2010 and Ending December 31, 2010.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Donnelly and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (3-0).

Proposed Resolution 2010-1490; Resolution Approving the Use of Outside Attorneys and Auditors for the Year 2010. 

Executive Director Bird advised that staff sought competitive proposals for auditing firms.   Proposals were received from the firms of  Wolf and Company; Baker Tilly and Plant Moran.  Discussion occurred regarding each of these proposals and staff recommended Wolf and Company be approved as the Auditing firm for use by the Airport Authority for 2010.  Staff also recommended the firms of Schirott & Luetkehans and Veddar Price for approval as the Attorneys used by the Airport Authority for 2010. 

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Donnelly to recommend Board approval of Proposed Resolution 2010-1490; Resolution Approving the Use of Outside Attorneys and Auditors for the Year 2010.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Davis and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (3-0).

Proposed Resolution 2010-1491; Award of an Electric Energy Supplier Agreement.

Executive Director Bird asked Byron Miller to address this proposed resolution.  Mr. Miller explained that the Airport has been purchasing electric energy from suppliers since 2007.  He continued that proposals were submitted from three companies and after review, two proposals were determined to be acceptable; one proposal was determined to be non responsive.  Mr. Miller discussed the final pricing and terms of the agreement.  Staff recommended approval for Mid America Energy to be awarded the Electric Energy Supplier Agreement.

A MOTION was made by Commissioner D​​​​avis to recommend Board approval of Proposed Resolution 2010-1491; Award of an Electric Energy Supplier Agreement. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Donnelly and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (3-0).

Other Business

None

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Davis to adjourn the Finance, Budget and Audit Committee; the motion was seconded by Commissioner Donnelly and was passed unanimously by voice vote.  The meeting adjourned at 9:25 a.m. 

___________________________________                                                       
Peter H. Huizenga, Chairman

Finance, Budget and Audit Committee

